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June 26, 2024 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Tristan Leavitt 

Empower Oversight 

1116 Fairfax Boulevard 

Suite 500, #1076 

Fairfax, VA 22030 

tl@empowr.us 

Re: Disclosures by Retired Federal Bureau of Investigation Employee 

Dear Mr. Leavitt: 

I am writing in response to your letter to the Department of Justice (DOJ) Office of the Inspector General 

(OIG), dated June 8, 2024, in which a client of Empower Oversight made disclosures to the DOJ OIG about 

certain concerning questions that Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) employees may have been asked in 

connection with your client’s FBI security clearance investigation.  Based on subsequent communications 

with your office, we understand that you may have similar information from additional FBI employees.  The 

OIG is available to receive any such information you or these additional employees may want to provide to 

us. 

Thank you for bringing these matters to our attention. 

Sincerely, 

 

M. Sean O’Neill  

Assistant Inspector General 

Oversight and Review Division 

 


